Curriculum and Academic Programs Committee (CAPC)

Thursday, February 21, 2008
3:30–5:00 p.m.




Ira A. Fulton Foundation Building – 4th floor – room 4440
Present:    
Jeff Bush, Kevin Ellsworth, Achim Herrmann, Nancy Kiernan, Pauline Komnenich, Eric Kostelich, Phyllis Lucie, Sarup Mathur, JoAnn Mulvihill, Filiz Ozel, 

Duane Roen (Chair), Brent Vernon, Francisco Lara-Valencia, Kathy Wigal

Excused:           Ron Hoffmeister, Fritz Leigh
Guests:             Philip VanderMeer – Academic Senate
                         William Lewis – Ira A. Fulton School of Engineering
1.
Call to Order

The meeting was called to order at 3:30 p.m.

2.         Approval of Minutes—February 7, 2008
            The minutes were approved as amended.
3.         Old Business
4.         New  Business

Revisions to bylaws regarding CAPC as we move to a single university senate 


(currently being reviewed by Senate).

Philip VanderMeer discussed with CAPC the institutional connection with existing committees, and what the connection will be to CAPC.

As written, the current CAPC bylaws neither include nor preclude language that all campus courses come to CAPC in Tempe.

A lengthy discussion ensued with Committee members sharing ideas about course workload allocation, and the need for courses on each campus to come to one body for approval.

Dr. VanderMeer will put forward an amendment to the Senate, suggesting that CAPC can create subcommittees (as needed) to assist with course workloads.

If a subcommittee is created, the subcommittee will report to CAPC.

Nancy Kiernan will work with Dr. VanderMeer to amend the bylaws as suggested by CAPC members.  The amendments will be distributed to the committee for review and approval.

Duane Roen informed CAPC members about the latest information regarding ASU 101.  Dr. Roen discussed his concern on how to disseminate responses 

re: ASU 101.

It is suggested that responses from colleges should be posted on the CAPC website, and feedback from individuals will be made available to CAPC members to review.

Dr. Roen also informed the committee that many courses will need university wide approval.  It is Dr. Roen’s understanding that the TCCS (Tempe) will approve new course proposals.

Action Items:
            Ira A. Fulton School of Engineering
            Department of Computer Science and Engineering
            Establishment of an undergraduate concentration
            BSE Computer Systems Engineering
            Information Assurance

As this curricular proposal was straightforward, a motion was made to approve.

A motion was made and seconded to approve this curricular proposal. 
The motion was approved by unanimous voice vote.

5.        Adjournment at 4:40 p.m.
Submitted by Phyllis Lucie

